
An embodied promise  
This was how the Archbishop of Canterbury encouraged the College to live when 
he visited us in March.  
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As part of a hectic day, Dr 

Rowan Williams, who is one of 

our Patrons, came to the 

College on Mothering Sunday. 

After having lunch he was able 

to fulfil his long-held wish to 

spend time with the Residents 

and to worship in the chapel.  

In fact, during his visit of several hours, he joined the residents for coffee after lunch, 

toured the College to view the refurbished rooms and the renovated artworks in the 

Chapel, and then preached an inspiring address during Evensong. Before he left he also 

visited some of the Nursing Wing residents who had listened to the service in their rooms, 

giving them a personal blessing. 

 

At coffee in the Common Room  

 

              and in the Library  

ñWhat God asks of us is that we 

be a place where he can speak 

and act,ò he taught. ñWe pray for 

ourselves that we may continue, 

to our lifeôs end, to be promise-

made-flesh, to be an embodied 

word from God ... Only an 

embodied promise changes 

things.ò 

All who met Dr 

Williams are grateful 

that he embodied his 

own promise to be 

with us for a while. No 

one who listened to 

him could fail to be 

changed by what they 

heard. 



A change of  Chairman  
On 26 March, Sir Paul Britton was elected as Chairman of the Association of  

St Barnabas and the Chairman of the Council.  

He writes: 

It is with both pleasure and slight trepidation that I assume 

the Chairmanship of the College Council; pleasure because I 

have been so impressed by the warm and caring atmosphere 

at the College and trepidation because as a new trustee I am 

conscious of how much I have to learn about the College. 

My background is that of a career civil servant. I was Deputy 

Secretary to the Cabinet in 2001-09. I now work part-time as 

the Prime Ministerôs secretary for senior church 

appointments. The rest of my time is spent on voluntary work. 

I pay particular tribute to my predecessor, Dundas Moore, 

and thank him for so many years of service to the College. The College has developed 

greatly during his period of office and he leaves it well placed to serve the needs of 

todayôs Church. 

I want to help the College to continue its success, to complete the refurbishment of its 

buildings and to be a place where Anglican clergy and lay people want to live in 

retirement. I have already enjoyed getting to know some of the staff and hearing their 

views and look forward to becoming more involved with the life of the community. 

As Dr Moore was presented by the Council with a beautifully framed picture of the 

College, he paid tribute to those with whom he had worked during his twelve years 

chairmanship: 

When the Archbishop visited us for lunch recently, you could 

see how he was able to relax completely, not only in the 

absence of the press and media, but in the unique 

atmosphere of peace and security, which so many of those 

who visit us immediately sense on coming up the drive and 

into the College. 

I have experienced this, with the added component of 

happiness, all the time I have been with you. I pray that this 

will always continue to be so, for visitors and Residents alike, 

and thus illustrate to outsiders what real Christianity is about. 

This is ñThank-Youò but not ñGoodbyeò, as I hope to become 

a more active member of The Friends of the College in the 

future! 


